
 

Memorial Day honoring of veterans and loved ones 

will be Sunday, May 25.  Lunch begins at 12:30 at the 
Veterans Memorial Community Center (formerly The 
Legion Hall).  Ham, coffee, tea, and table service will be 
provided.  Participants are asked to bring side dishes and 
desserts to share (unless an out-of-town visitor to deco-
rate burial sites).  At 2:00 the ceremony to honor those 
who have served will be led at Rose Hill by members of 
the Hedrick-Moll Post of the American Legion.  Every-
one is welcome and encouraged to attend.  This is an 
opportunity to show appreciation to the people (as well 
as their families) who have sacrificed time, health, and 
lives to serve the people of Robinson and of this nation.  

 

 

Editors’ note:  Thank 
you to everyone who 
shared photos to be 
used in a video dis-
play at the Veterans 
Memorial Community 
Center.   
 

A special “Thank You” to Nicole!  The Robinson Fire 
Department volunteers are excited to announce new 
member Nicole Dolisi, wife of current member Jeremy 
Dolisi.  
 

Residents are reminded that smoke detectors are 

available at no cost, including installation, through a 
state grant and the fire department.  The members are 
also “happy to come and check your existing detectors at 
no charge.”  For more information residents may call the 
department’s non-emergency line, 785-544-7000 or 
email robinsonfiredepartment@gmail.com 
 

The Pride committee invites all interested people to 
become members.  Anyone who is interested in joining 
is encouraged to contact Debbie Allen.   
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Robinson United Methodist Church— 

 Church service is at 9:30 a.m.   
 Kids’ Time at 8:30 a.m. 
 

Zion United Methodist Church—Sunday school is at 
9:30 a.m., followed by worship service at 10:45. 

 

Upper Wolf Lutheran Church— 

Upper Wolf is 4½ miles southeast of Robinson.  
Church phone—544-6816 
Pastor Annette Minderman’s cell phone—741-2564 
June 2-6—Vacation Bible School at Zion Lutheran Church 
June 15—celebration of 50th year of ordination of Pastor 

Buss, 2:00 p.m.—4:00 p.m., Vintage Park 
June 29—The Upper Wolf and Zion Parish Annual Church 

Picnic will be held at Sycamore Springs.  Sunday wor-
ship service will be at 10:30 a.m. in the “Little White 
Church” with a potluck dinner in the barn to follow. 

Regular worship is at 10:30 a.m. with Holy Communion 
the first Sunday of each month 

Donut Sunday—2nd Sunday of each month 
Bible Study—9:15 a.m. 3rd Wednesday of each month at 

the church 
 

Bellevue United Methodist Church— 

May 27-30—Bible School, 9 a.m.-12 noon, Highland 
Christian Church 

May 24—Church breakfast, 8:30, Highland Senior Center 
June 1—Bible School Program, 10:00, Highland Christian 

Church 
June 14—Community Fellowship, 5:30, at the Leona 

Community Building 
Sundays:  Bible School—10 a.m., Worship—11 a.m. 
  Evening worship—6:30 p.m.  
   location varies, please call 359-6603 
Wednesdays: 
 Spiritual Wellness—Highland Care Center, 7 p.m. 

June 1, First Sunday  

Dinner—Community  
dinners are held the first 
Sunday of each month at  
the Robinson City Hall 
Community Center.   
Free-will donations help 
support the Voice, the Store, 
and other community pro-
jects as good food and fel-
lowship are enjoyed.   
Dinner is served from  
11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  

  

Menu 
 

Spaghetti 
 

with meat sauce 
 

Spring Salads 
 

Homemade Breads 
 

Homemade Desserts 
 

Coffee, Tea, or Water 

“Workshop of Wonders:  Imagine and Build with God” 

is the theme of Vacation Bible School offered by the Up-
per Wolf and Zion Lutheran Churches June 2—June 6 at 
the Zion Lutheran Church north of Everest.  Children ages 
3 years old through 4th grade are invited to attend. 
Workers of all ages are needed.  Please contact Jill Selland 
at 548-5218 if you know of children who would like to 
attend or of anyone who can be a helper. 
 

Everyone is welcome to help Pastor Gerald Buss 

(former pastor and member of the Upper Wolf Lutheran 
Church) to celebrate his 50th year of ordination.  A cele-
bration for this special occasion will be held on Sunday, 
June 15 at Vintage Park in Hiawatha from 2:00 p.m.—
4:00 p.m.  
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Congratulations to Angie Muckey for identifying the 

most differences from the circa 1954 downtown aerial 
photo (in the April issue of The Robinson Voice) compared 
to present-day Robinson! 
Angie will receive a Wolf River Nursery gift certificate so 
she can make her own difference in Robinson scenery.  
 

The members of Parks & Recreation thank all those who 
made donations to purchase the new playground equipment.  
Their goal was met and the new playground equipment has 
been ordered.  It is expected to arrive the first part of June.  
Work has begun at the park to get ready.  The members ask 
that everyone please be patient.  The goal is to have the new 
playground equipment in place by the 4th of July. 
 

“Honor the Red White and Blue” will be the theme for 
the 4th of July parade.  More details will be forthcoming in 
the June issue of The Voice.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Names of other graduates are welcome for inclusion in  
next month’s Voice. 

Milestones— 
 

Birth:  Charlee Catherine Cornelius, May 15, daughter of 
Alisha and Josh Cornelius, great-granddaughter of 
Dennis and the late Cathy Sherman Schmidt 

 

Death:  Duane Vernon, May 16, father of Drew Vernon 

The "Grand Opening" of the Barber Shop at the BeDun-
nah Guest House and Collectibles will be on Sunday 
May 25th from 12:00 to 3:30 p.m.  Many different 
military articles will be on display in the Guest House 
to recognize and pay tribute to those who have served 
our country.  The Guest House is a great place to see 
and learn a little history.   
Everyone is always welcomed! 
 

Help Wanted:  The City of Robinson is now accept-

ing applications for a Part-Time Public Works Em-
ployee.  Those interested can pick up an application  
at City Hall, 118 Parsons, between 8 a.m. and 12 noon 
Monday through Friday or call 785-544-6850 to re-
quest an application by mail.  The Public Works Em-
ployee must be able to pass drug testing. 
 

Congratulations Graduates! 
Only the beginning … 

 

Hiawatha High School Doniphan West High School 
 Shawn Green Julie Vonderschmidt 
 Grace Guy 
 Isaiah Henry Wetmore High School 
 Bryce Oldridge Raven Sale 
 Quentin Overdick 
 Colin Wisdom 
 

Hiawatha Middle School 
 Brandon Adams Jacklyn Geiger 
 Martina Bourland Kimberly Korthanke 
 Phillip Folsom Terrance Stroud 

 
Details about this 
lovely little lady’s birth 
and family can be 
found in the milestones 
of the April issue of 
The Robinson Voice! 


